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November 12, 2014 

 
               File No. 141120 
 
 
Sarah Jones 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Jones: 
 
On October 28, 2014, Mayor Lee introduced the following legislation: 
 

File No.  141120 
 
Ordinance approving and authorizing the Director of Property to execute a 
Conditional Land Disposition and Acquisition Agreement with Goodwill SF 
Urban Development, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company (“Developer”) 
for the proposed City acquisition of a portion of the real property at 1500-1580 
Mission Street, located at the corner of South Van Ness Avenue and Mission 
Street (Assessors Block No. 3506, Lot Nos. 2 and 3), for approximately 
$30,296,640 plus approximately $25,884,132 in predevelopment costs, together 
with a Construction Management Agreement for the completion of an 
approximately 466,400 gross square foot office building anticipated to cost 
$270,510,181 for a total anticipated project cost of $326,690,953; exempting the 
project from contracting requirements in Administrative Code, Chapter 6, and 
Chapter 14B; and approving the Developer, architect, and general contractor 
without competitive bidding, but requiring the payment of prevailing wages, 
implementation of a local business enterprise utilization program, and 
compliance with the City’s local hire policy and first source hiring Ordinance.  
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

          
 By:  Andrea Ausberry, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use & Economic Development Committee 
 
 
 



Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning  
 Jeanie Poling, Environmental Planning 
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Typewritten Text
Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it does not result in a physical change in the environment.
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